

Lee Graff Medical and Scientific Library

Library News, February 2013

Welcome to the Graff Library's February newsletter! Please click the links below to read the full articles.

News

One City of Hope, One Story: Upcoming Events

Check out the exciting events related to *The Immortal Life of Henrietta Lacks*: a panel discussion and a visit from Henrietta Lacks' son and granddaughter!

NCBI Insights: A new blog brought to you by NCBI

Stay up-to-date with resources and tools created by the National Center for Biotechnology Information (NCBI) by following their new blog.

Free Trial: Henry Stewart Talks, Biomedical & Life Sciences Collection

At the request of a COH staff member, we have begun a free trial of the <u>Henry Stewart Talks</u> <u>Biomedical and Life Sciences Collection</u>. The collection includes videos of over 1,500 online seminars by leading experts. Please try it out and let us know what you think.

Did You Know?

Can you use the CalTech libraries? Yes you can!

We have an informal arrangement with the CalTech libraries that allows City of Hope staff to use their materials.

Does the library have color copiers/printers/scanners? Yes we do!

We have a color printer and a color multifunction device (printer/copier/scanner) that you can use free of charge for work-related purposes.

Collection Updates

Graff Library has a new consumer health collection

We have a new collection of books for patients, families, and City of Hope staff who need information about wellness and/or medical conditions.

Books related to Learning and Personal Development Week

Looking for a book by your favorite Learning & Personal Development Week speaker? Check the library! We have quite a few books related to LPDW 2013 on display above the new book shelf, near the library entrance.

More new books

As always, we have added lots of new books in the last month or so. Click the link above to take a look.

From the Archives

Archives and the City of Hope Centennial

Learn how the Archives is supporting the City of Hope Centennial celebration.

Library Staff Activities

Your library staff have, as always, been busy providing the City of Hope community with the information resources and services needed to support your work. In addition to our usual duties, though, the staff attend and present at conferences, write for publication, and attend workshops and other events to learn new skills and keep up with our rapidly-changing profession. Here's what we've been up to in January:

- Laura Brown is serving as a peer reviewer for papers submitted for the 2013 Joint Meeting of the Medical Library Group of Southern California and Arizona and Northern California and Nevada Medical Library Group.
- Laura Brown and Andrea Lynch presented workshops on using EndNote and keeping up with the literature during Learning and Personal Development Week.
- Janet Crum is co-investigator for a study of emerging roles for biomedical librarians, collaborating with a librarian at the NIH.
- Andrea Lynch attended a webinar, <u>Changes to the NIH Public Access Policy & the Implications</u>, by the NIH Office of Extramural Research.